MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

(approved 4-4-08)

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

JANUARY 18, 2008

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom O’Hern; Dick Hollar (by phone); Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Jeff Peterson; Doug Rouzer

The meeting was called to order at 3:10 PM by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair.

The Minutes of the October 12, 2007 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.

Carol Vantine reviewed the 2008 Schedule for Commissioner’s meetings (board meeting locations to be determined; membership meetings will be at Christ Lutheran Church)


Friday

April 4

3:00 PM


Friday

May 16
3:00 PM


Saturday
May 24
9:00 AM (Special Membership Meeting)


Friday

June 13
3:00 PM


Friday

July 11

3:00 PM


Friday

August 15
3:00 PM


Saturday
August 30
9:00 AM (Annual Membership Meeting)


Friday

October 3
3:00 PM

Carol Vantine presented the Polk County Report on behalf of Jeff Peterson.  The County Board has made significant changes in the requirements for conditional use permits. Specific changes will be published in the District’s Spring Newsletter to assure that all lake owners are aware of the new requirements.  Jeff Peterson is a strong advocate for a statewide initiative called “The Natural Step,” which promotes eco-municipalities and environmentally friendly and sustainable lifestyles.  Many cities in Sweden adopted the plan over ten years ago.  Several Wisconsin municipalities are now part of the initiative (including Amery, Luck, Osceola, Ashland, Baraboo and Madison). Other changes in the Shoreland Ordinance involve the definition of “operable” as it relates to vehicles. The new definition means roadworthy  (the old definition of operable meant that the engine started).

There was no report from the Johnstown Board.  Dick Hollar noted that properties in the District will be reassessed in 2008.

Larry Bresina presented the report on the results of the 2007 Planning Grant, which is attached to and hereby made a part of these minutes.  The Commissioners agreed with Mr. Bresina’s summary of three remaining challenges related to the grant objectives.  In addition, Mr. Bresina noted some errors and inconsistencies in the report, specifically in Appendix A and on the map following page 12, which should reflect the changes made on page 11. Josh has agreed to make these changes and provide copies of the revised pages.

After a lengthy discussion, the Commissioners agreed on the following Priorities for 2008, along with the assumptions and implications for subsequent years:






2008 Budget / Actions
Subsequent Years
Shoreland Restoration


$3,500 to implement

Apply for Protection






  cost sharing program

  Grant to expand










   program

Invasive Plant Species


$2,100 to develop

Implement 5 year 







  five year program

  program

   

Stream Beds



$1,000 to conduct more
Secure grant funding






   thorough investigations
  to pay for repairs






Volunteer teams inspect
  to culverts and other






  and assign priority 

  stream bed actions






  ranking to top ten stream






  beds

Retention Basins


Feasibility studies; prelim-    
Secure grants and

  inary discussions with             other sources of

  owners in PI-GUL                   funding to pay for

  and NPI-NE                             studies and 

   improvements

Easements and Other


Volunteer working group
Secure grants and

 Site Control Tools


   reviews and recommends
  other sources of






   options and opportunities;
  funding to provide






   Encourage establishment 
  site control






   of Conservancy

The Commissioners took the following formal actions relative to the Planning Grant Priorities:

Unanimously approved Resolution #2008-1 (DNR –Acquatic Invasive Species Control Grant Program), which is attached to and hereby made a part of these minutes.

Unanimously approved a motion to encourage landowners to consider the formation of a Pipe Lakes Conservancy organization that will work to protect the quality of our lakes and natural habitat throughout the watershed.

Other Business

The Commissioners discussed, amended and unanimously approved the Report and Recommendations of the Communications Committee for a Five Year Communications Action Plan, which is attached to and hereby made a part of these minutes.

The Commissioners reviewed and accepted a preliminary year end financial report from Treasurer Tom O’Hern, recognizing that certain adjustments would be made before sending the report to the auditor.  Mr. O’Hern noted that the report did not include outstanding payments to Matt Berg and Cedar Corporation totaling $4,000 to $5,000.  The final year end financial report will be sent to Commissioners in 2 to 3 weeks.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion to accept the Cedar Corporation Report and pay up to 90% of the consultant’s fee. The remaining 10% will be paid after formal approval of the DNR.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion to accept the report from Matt Berg and pay 75% of the total fee. The remaining 25% will be paid after formal approval of the DNR.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a revision to the Ten Year Strategic Plan Goals to read as follows:

(1) Develop broad based community support and involvement for long term protection and enhancement of the lakes, watershed and habitat for native plants, animals, birds and fish.

(2) Improve average water clarity through significant reduction in annual phosphorus loading by 2015.

(3) Avoid Eurasian Watermilfoil, Curly Leaf Pondweed and other invasive species.

The Commissioner’s unanimously approved a motion to pay Cheryl Clemmons $650 for her recent analysis and recommendations related to District documentation and potential grant applications.

Carol Vantine agreed to contact Rick Toston regarding his offer to make cross-country ski trails available to lakeshore and watershed owners. Ms. Vantine will invite Mr. Toston to write a brief article for the upcoming newsletter, and to provide any color photos, including aerial photos, that might be used in conjunction with that article.

Dick Hollar agreed to contact Bob Mattson regarding the minutes of the Annual Membership meeting on September 1, 2007.

Larry Bresina agreed to work with Joe Errigo to prepare a revised Strategic Plan matrix (Strategic Overview) that reflects the priorities and discussions at this meeting.  The revisions will be sent to members for comment and be included in an upcoming newsletter article on the Strategic Plan.

Dick Hollar agreed to send all Commissioners a final copy of the amended By Laws.

The meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo, Secretary

Attachments:

(1) 2007 Planning Grant Results

(2) Resolution # 2008-1; DNR Aquatic Invasive Species Control Grant Program

(3) Communications Action Plan approved by the Commissioners on January 18, 2008

(4) Preliminary Year End Financial Report for 2007

